
 
www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net  www.bawdsey.onesuffolk.net 

WHAT’S ON? 
1 July Knit & Natter – 2.00-4.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall 
7 July Coffee & Chat – 10.30am, Swans Blackberry Café, (book with Clare 410205)  
9 July Cupcakes & Coffee – 12.30-3.30pm, Sutton Memorial Hall, in aid of 

Alzheimer’s Association 
16 July Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
16 July Alderton Fete – 2.00pm, Recreation Ground 
17 July Village Garage/Table Top Sale – 10.00am-2.00pm, The Street/Village Hall 
23 July  Fete – Noon, Glebe House, Hollesley 
28 July Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
26 Aug Pop-Up-Pub – 6.00-10.30pm, the Hall 
Boathouse Café Open Thursday-Monday, 11.00am-5.00pm  
Deben Ferry Daily, 10.00am-5.00pm 
Bawdsey Radar Open Thursdays/Sundays/Bank Holiday Mondays, 11.00am-4.00pm 
Suffolk Punch Trust Open Wednesday-Monday from 11 July, 10.30am-4.30pm 
Poppy’s Café Rock Barracks open Monday-Thursday 9.15am-2.00pm  
Thrift Shop Rock Barracks, open Wednesday/Thursday, 10.00am-Noon 
Marsh Farm Café RSPB Reserve Hollesley open 10.00am-3.00pm daily 
Blue Rabbit Café Shottisham weekend breakfasts 9.30am-1.00pm 
Pete’s Pizza Fridays 5.00-8.00pm, ring to order 07850 815486 
Mobile Post Office: Every Thursday, 1.15-3.15pm, Alderton Village Hall  
Mobile Library: Tuesday 19 July, opp Red House Lane, 2.30pm-2.50pm 
Yoga with Ellie: Tuesdays, 9.00-10.00am, Village Hall, contact Rawdon 411459 
Chair-based Exercise Class: 11.15am every Tuesday, Village Hall, ring Jane 411373 
Bawdsey & Alderton Emergency Planning Co-ordinator – Rob Johnson 01394 
411185/07851 211230 or email rob@bawdseyemergencyplanning.co.uk 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team www.suffolkpolice.uk, email 
woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999 

 
 Copy for August edition required by 22 July please  

 

CUPCAKES AND COFFEE FOR ALZHEIMERS ASSOCIATION 
Saturday 9 July ~ 12-30 - 3.30pm ~ Sutton Memorial Hall 

All most welcome 
 

POP-UP-PUB 
Friday 26 August ~ Village Hall ~ 6.00pm-10.30pm 

Food & Live Music 
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BAWDSEY FETE 

£5,600!  What a great result.  It could have been a difficult day, with so much going 
on elsewhere, but it equalled last year’s record day.  A very big thank you to all those 
who said they would help, and actually came on the day.  A big thank you also to 
our Committee, without them the Fete could not take place, and the people who 
do so much more in preparation before-hand, and clearing up afterwards.  To 
mention a few, Caroline and Av spent days sorting out the White Elephant before 
and afterwards.  Rob organised the Pop-Up-Pub, the band for the evening, and the 
advertising material.  The Parish Council for helping us out financially for the 
evening celebrations, and James Mallinder, our District Councillor, for organising 
the Jubilee tree and commemorative seats to be placed at the back of the Village 
Hall (to be installed later).  Thanks to the cake makers who supplied Brenda and 
Jane’s teams.  And to everyone else who gave us money, gift donations, help, and 
things to sell.  Many thanks to Jo and Rob Smellie, who over the years have 
organised the draw, and are now retiring from this (volunteers to carry this on for 
2023 would be much appreciated). 
Thanks to all who came to the Fete, and we look forward to seeing you next year. 
 

BAWDSEY RADAR TRANSMITTER BLOCK 
The summer season is in full swing. Thank you everyone for supporting the 
Jubilee bank holiday with us, as well as so much else going on locally and 
nationally.  The museum is open Thursdays and Sundays, 11.00am-4.00pm, with 
last admission at 3.00pm to ensure plenty of time for a good look round. 
Part-time role:  We are recruiting to a part-time visitor-facing role: Thursdays and 
Sundays 9.30am to 4.30pm fixed term until the end of October. Please email 
info@bawdseyradar.org.uk for more information. 

 

ANNUAL VILLAGE GARAGE SALE 
Sunday 17 July ~ 10.00am-2.00pm ~ £5.00 a pitch 

Entries please by 10 July to Pat/Rawdon, Coach House, 411459 
 

PLAY AREA 
The play area surface remains a problem when wet.  We need to raise £53,000 for 
a new surface.  If you can help fill out grant applications please call Rawdon 411451. 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.suffolkpolice.uk&umid=03018392-7543-4705-9B5C-AD8E66FDD650&auth=76a36a0301cf7179612a4414203a61368905a968-95757e6fc135361c3effd93f8fe77d61f8cd38b1
mailto:woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
mailto:info@bawdseyradar.org.uk
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NEWS 
Church Services:  Sunday 10 July – 11.00am – Holy Communion 
 Sunday 24 July – 11.00am – Morning Praise 
Forthcoming Events: Saturday 3 September – Autumn Fair 

 
BAWDSEY CEVCP SCHOOL NEWS 

We have been very busy!  We went on a whole school visit to Orford castle. The 
children dressed up as royalty (or in red, white and blue) and then wore their hand-
crafted crowns as they joined in a Jubilee picnic with our partner school in Orford. 
The children then had a great afternoon meeting new friends and experiencing 
games from when the Coronation took place, including; using hoops, bowls, skipping 
games, card games, quoits, hopscotch, tin-can alley and wellie wanging.  
We presented a garden at the Suffolk Show and won 'Large Gold' and a superb cup. 
The children designed the garden to represent the four seasons for bees, as they 
wanted the garden to help bees for the future and safeguard our eco-systems. We 
were delighted the school gardening club were inspired to make this garden, which 
will now be recreated at school to encourage the bees. Well done to Lily, Mariette, 
Adi, Theo, Mia, Rueben, Arthur, Caera, Erin and Sebastian. Thanks to Mrs Rankin, Mr 
Stevens and Mr Ross for their help and encouragement of the keen gardeners.  
During half term we had a newly built pinnacle replaced on the school roof. It was 
due to be mended in situ but being 122 years old (we think) the wood was too rotten 
for this to happen. The wooden part has now been rebuilt and was returned to the 
school roof by Apex Roofing weighing in at 380 kilos. It has a new addition to it 
though, the children have all written an autobiography about themselves for a time 
capsule which has gone up inside the pinnacle. The school council also chose to put 
some school newsletters, local news pieces about Bawdsey and a whole school 
picture inside the capsule too. We will put up a plaque telling people it is there, and 
the children enjoyed thinking what the future may be like in another 122 years.   

 

MARY WARNER EDUCATION FOUNDATION 
This Foundation is empowered to make grants to students under the age of 25, 
who live in the area.  The grant is for the 'promotion of education' and covers a 
wide remit, including funds for books, tools, travel costs, scholarships, clothing.  
If you know of a student who could do with a little help with their education costs, 
please contact Jonathan Margarson of Cross Ram and Co Solicitors on 01986 
873636 or info@crossram.co.uk.  Applications preferred after examinations 
results are known and (if applicable) a college place confirmed. 

 
 
 

THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  
Telephone: 01394 411641, Website: www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD HOLLESLEY ALDEBURGH 
Mon 8.00am-2.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 1.30pm-5.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Tues 8.00am-6.30pm   8.00am-6.30pm 
Wed 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 
Thur 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 
Fri 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 

Surgery Closure Date: The surgery will be closed for staff training on Wednesday 13 
July from 1.00pm.  Aldeburgh Surgery will be open for collecting paper prescriptions 
and booking future appointments.  All calls will continue to be redirected to 111 for 
this afternoon.  This means there will be no clinical staff available during this 
afternoon at any site.  When the surgery is closed please call NHS 111. 
Safe Surgery: We are pleased that we are a recognised Safe Surgery, a scheme run 
by Doctors of the World to ensure no-one is excluded from the healthcare they have 
the right to.  By being a Safe Surgery, we commit to prevent things such as ID, proof 
of address and language from being barriers to patient registration.  This is one step 
we are taking to tackle health inequalities in our communities. 
Covid & Travelling: We are not able to provide you with a letter of your Covid 
vaccination status.  Please do not contact the practice about your Covid vaccination 
status unless you have been advised to do so by the 119 service.  If you believe you 
have missing or incorrect Covid vaccination data on your NHS app or GP record, 
please call 119 and ask to be referred to the Vaccine Data Resolution Service (VDRS). 
 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
The next Parish Council meeting is on 28 July at 7.00pm.  There are several long-
term Parish initiatives under way. We are waiting for/looking forward to: 

• Quiet lanes posts and signs to go up  

• The final proposed design from the Highways department for the Ferry Road 
stretch leading to the Quay  

• Benches for Ferry Road, which have been approved and ordered, and will be 
put in place 

• The wooden bench with the name of the village carved on it has been ordered 
for positioning near Bawdsey’s remarkable V shaped holm oak  

• We have submitted the request for the 20mph speed limit for East Lane to 
County Highways  

• We hope to support the Queen’s project by planting additional trees in 
Bawdsey for the jubilee canopy 

Perhaps some news of these by the next Bulletin? 

mailto:info@crossram.co.uk
http://www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk/
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